
CE meets Secretary of CPC Zhuhai
Municipal Committee (with photos)

     The Chief Executive, Mrs Carrie Lam, met the Secretary of the CPC Zhuhai
Municipal Committee, Mr Guo Yonghang, at Government House this afternoon (May
9). The Secretary for Constitutional and Mainland Affairs, Mr Patrick Nip;
the Secretary for Commerce and Economic Development, Mr Edward Yau; and the
Secretary for Transport and Housing, Mr Frank Chan Fan, were also present.

     Mrs Lam welcomed Mr Guo's visit to Hong Kong. She said that she visited
cities in the Guangdong-Hong Kong-Macao Greater Bay Area including Zhuhai in
late March last year, during which the trips to the rapidly developing
Hengqin and the Zhuhai section of the then yet-to-open Hong Kong-Zhuhai-Macao
Bridge were the highlights. She said that the commissioning of the Hong Kong-
Zhuhai-Macao Bridge has substantially reduced the travelling time between
Hong Kong and Zhuhai, opening up more aspects for co-operation and creating
extremely favourable conditions for the development of the Greater Bay Area.
In particular, enhancing the synergy between Hong Kong International Airport
and Zhuhai Airport which is managed by the Airport Authority Hong Kong and
strengthening their strategic co-operation in passenger and cargo traffic
will be conducive to the development of a world-class airport cluster in the
Greater Bay Area, she said.

     In addition, Mrs Lam encouraged Zhuhai to leverage Hong Kong's
advantages in innovation and technology, higher education and healthcare
services and deepen co-operation with Hong Kong to add new impetus to the
development of the Guangdong-Hong Kong-Macao Greater Bay Area.
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